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TO: File No. S7-15-23 

FROM: Dan Chang, EDGAR Business Office 

RE: Meeting with representatives and members of the Filer Consortium 

DATE:  March 28, 2024 

______________________________________________________________________________ 

 On Thursday, March 28, 2024, representatives of the Securities and Exchange 
Commission (“SEC”) participated in a meeting with representatives and members of the Filer 
Consortium.  The SEC representatives included but was not limited to Jed Hickman, Rosemary 
Filou, and Dan Chang, of the EDGAR Business Office.  The Filer Consortium representatives 
and members included but was not limited to Jeff Thieleke and Anna Kwok from Workiva, 
Gordon Ruckdeschel and Eva Schaeffer from Toppan Merrill, Ruth Kaufman from Davis Polk & 
Wardwell LLP, and Marcie Clark and Wanda Welch from Donnelley Financial Solutions. 

 The participants discussed the EDGAR Next project, including EDGAR filer access and 
filer account management processes, as well as the EDGAR Beta.   

 


